Mangold SNOW GUIDELINES – 2023-2024
Victoria Ponds Townhome Association 

This guideline relates to three (3) snow procedures at VPTH: 
· Where to pile excess snow for winter storage
· The importance of shoveling around mailboxes & fire hydrants
· A map of VPTH has been created outlining the above three (3) specific items – where the snow is to be piled, and locations of mailboxes and fire hydrants
Specifics:
1. Snow is not to be plowed onto the bike trail. We’ll hear from Three Rivers Park to move the snow. 
2. Snow is not to be plowed onto the Japanese garden.
3. Snow should be stored at the following locations, marked in GREEN on the map:
a. Pond 1 – 
i. the north end of the pond between 7711 and 7800.
ii. If needed, one or two parking spaces when entering the development from 
the Rhode Island entrance.
b. Pond 2 – 
i. On to the lawn of 7801 Victoria Circle between sidewalk and mailbox/fire area.
c. Pond 3 – 
i. Across the street from the Japanese garden onto the lawn of 7911/7913, not the visitor parking area. A huge amount of snow was stored on this lawn area last year. Snow can be stored in the parking areas adjacent to the Japanese Garden.
d. Victoria Lane
i. Snow can be stored at the end of the Lane between 8000 and 8001.
e. Pond 4
i. The single lane visitor parking area along the west end of the complex on Victoria Way.
ii. One or two of the visitor parking on the southwest corner of the complex across from the bike trail.

We appreciate all you do to keep Victoria Ponds clear of snow and ice! We wanted to provide you with information to what’s been agreed upon.
Have a great winter season.



